
The City’s Parks & Recreation Department was
recently awarded a grant from DNR’s Knowles-
Nelson Stewardship Program to assist with access
and recreational improvements at Neshotah Park.

The $209,500 grant award, which requires a 1:1
City match, will help fund a $419,000 project to
include:

Removal of the tennis courts on 21st Street (to
be replaced with native plantings/pollinator
gardens)
East-west pedestrian trail between
concession stand and Garfield St.
North-south pedestrian trail along Pierce St.
from 21st St. to the beach
Expanded parking along Piece Street
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 GRANT TO FUND CONTINUED IMPROVEMENTS AT NESHOTAH PARK 
Native plantings and stormwater swales
along the Pierce St. corridor
Two new small picnic shelters with tables &
grills, 
Interior renovation of the restroom near the
horseshoe pits 
Interpretative and wayfinding signage

The City plans to resurface Pierce Street from 21st
to Zlatnik in conjunction with the park
improvements.

These investments in the jewel of the City’s park
system are consistent with the Neshotah Park
Master Plan developed by Parks and Rec Director,
Mike Mathis, and the Advisory Recreation Board
with considerable public input in 2023 and
adopted by action of the City Council.

The complete Neshotah Park
Master Plan can be viewed

on the City’s website,
www.two-rivers.org,  under

Parks and
Recreation/Documents.
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Weekdays October 22-November 1 
7:30 AM-5:00 PM
Saturday, October 26, 7:30-Noon

Now through October 31

Now through November 1


